The Board of Selectmen and the School Board met for a special meeting at the Selectmen's Office. All were present.

The custodial duties of the school and the town hall were discussed and it was agreed by allpresent that the school custodian would have the responsibility of cleaning up each day immediately after the school lunch was over and leave the hall set up for the following day.

Following the meeting, the Board of Selectmen called Mrs.

Ellen Hickey and discussed with her the inability of her husband to perfrom duties of the Town Hall because of surgery and his not being able to start the job before one or two months.

She felt, and it was mutually agreed, with regret, that the Board of Selectmen would be free to hire somebody as his replacement, relieving the Selectmen of their previous offer as per letter to Mr. Hickey dated September 3, 1976.